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WIS 42 opens in Fish Creek, Door County 
Project finishes one week ahead of schedule   
  
(Door County) The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) Northeast Region 
announces WIS 42 in Fish Creek, Door County, will open by Friday, June 19. The majority of 
construction on the $5.6 million project to improve 1.2 miles of WIS 42 from Bluff Lane to 
Gibraltar Road is complete. Construction finishes one week earlier than originally scheduled. 
The project began in October of 2019. 
  
Project improvements 
Construction to urbanize WIS 42 included the following: 

• Milling and resurfacing the asphalt roadway in the project limits. 
• Extension of sidewalk from Windmill Lane to the YMCA pedestrian crossing, including curb and 

gutter and storm sewer. 
• Pedestrian islands constructed along WIS 42 from County F to the YMCA. 
• Addition of a turn lane and sidewalk along Shore Road. 
• Upgrades to lighting and curb ramps. 
• Repairs to storm sewer throughout the project. 
• Relocation of storm sewer outfall at Fish Creek Beach.  
• New pavement markings and retaining walls.  

  
For more project information, please see the WIS 42 project website at 
https://projects.511wi.gov/wis42recon/.  
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